BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR NOVEMBER 3, 2016
Attending trustees were President Samantha Hughes, Peg Stecky, Jerry Jensen, Michael Frederick-Martinez, Al Miotke, David Mohr, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: David Swanson and Jenny Sousa. 
President Samantha called the meeting to order at 7:04.
Samantha asked everyone to take a few minutes and review the minutes of the October 6th board meeting.  Jerry noted that in the subject of Security, the minutes state that he, Jerry, informed the board that the project will begin on November 1st.  In fact, it was Samantha who gave the November 1 date to the board.  Phil will make the correction to the October minutes.  Samantha then called for a motion to approve the minutes with that correction noted.  Michael made a motion to approve, and Al seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  
Michael reviewed the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of $43,475.83.  She explained what was thought to be a $4000 discrepancy between the report from Tom Timm and the actual dollars reflected in the checkbook, as discussed in the October board meeting, was not a discrepancy at all; but a miscommunication between Michael and Tom. The treasurer’s report and check- book are in agreement.  Samantha then called for approval of the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  Phil made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  David seconded the motion and the report was approved unanimously.    
OLD BUSINESS
Security – Samantha stated that the security installation will not begin until November 15, 2016.  The installing team needs keys and codes to access all areas.  The board discussed what closing time to program for park hours, and agreed that renters may need a special time adjustment.  
Tennis Courts - Michael relayed Tom’s concern about the cost of the security installation, and suggested we place the improvements to the tennis court perimeter on hold until 2017 dues begin to come in.  The board concurred.  

Bathroom Update - Samantha reported she is still waiting on more bids for the bathroom repair.  

Open Discussion 
David Swanson informed the board he wants to sub-divide his property into four lots and switch the address with the current IIMC membership to the address of the house in which he will be living.  The board told him to take that up with Tom Timm, the one who tracks lot ownership and membership dues.
Jenny Sousa asked if the board could grant her a special rate to rent the clubhouse to hold painting and crafts classes.  When the board asked if students would pay for the classes, she said they would.  When asked if island residents would get in free or at a reduced rate, she said no.  The board declined to offer a price break to rent the building, except for a carry-over damage deposit.  She refused our offer.

Having no other island business to discuss, Samantha adjourned the meeting at 8:00.
Due to the holidays the next board meeting will be on February 2, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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